
 

PURWELL PRIMARY SCHOOL 

 23rd November 2023 

 

Thought for the day;  “Never give up on something that you can’t go a day without thinking about.” - 

Winston Churchill 

 

Glee Club set to spread the Christmas cheer 

Our very popular singing and dancing group, Glee Club is set to make a series of special appearances 

over the run-up to Christmas.  The performers have been rehearsing hard since September, and 

getting into the Christmas spirt a little early, as they prepare for some very exciting performances 

coming up in Stevenage.  

 

This Saturday, Glee will be performing in front of a huge crowd of spectators at the Stevenage 

Christmas lights switch on event, at 2pm. Then, two weeks later, they also will perform at the popular 

Christmas Island, event in Stevenage on 9th December, at 11 am. All are welcome to join us at these 

events and support the club. As you can imagine, the children and staff are all very excited to be part 

of what is anticipated to be wonderful festive shows. 
  

Christmas Lunch – Wednesday 13th December  

Christmas lunch will take place on Wednesday 13th December, and the children can wear their 

Christmas jumpers.  The kitchen need to order supplies early and, to do this, they need to have an idea 

of lunch numbers in advance.  There will be only two options on that day, a Christmas lunch (Red band) 

and a vegetarian option (Green band).  It will be assumed that all pupils will have the Christmas lunch, 

unless you inform us otherwise.  Please advise the school office, as soon as possible, if you would like 

your child to have the vegetarian option or a home packed lunch.  

 

If your child does not normally eat school lunches, but you would like them to have Christmas lunch 

please let us know by 29th November.  However, if they have an allergy or intolerance to any foods, 

please complete an online form, giving details of the allergy or intolerance, to ascertain whether a 

modified meal can be provided for them.  This will need to be completed by Wednesday 29th November. 

The link to the form is https://hertscatering.co.uk/allergy-menu-application/   

 

Children get ready for Christmas productions  

The rehearsals for the Christmas productions are in full swing. The Early Years and infant classes will 

have separate performances from the juniors.  There will be a small charge for attendance at these 

performances – £2 for children of primary school age and £4.00 for everyone else. All the money 

raised will go towards school improvements. Tickets will be on sale at the school office from Monday 

11th December for those who wish to attend.   
 

Monday 18th December, 2:15pm and 6.30pm, Nursery to Year 2  

Tuesday 19th December, 2:15pm and 6.30pm, Years 3 to 6   
  

Party Day – Friday 15th December (pm)  

On Friday 15th December, each class will be having a class party in the afternoon, to celebrate 

Christmas and the end of term. Teachers will be sending further information out to parents, nearer 

the time, for what parents can help to provide. Please note: This will also be a non-uniform, day. 

Nursery parents, please note that Nursery pupils should attend in the afternoon of party day and not 

the morning, i.e., 1pm – 3.15pm.  

 

Runners show their grit in tough cross-country competition 

On Thursday 16th November a team of Year 5 and 6 children took on the weather, terrain and schools 

from around the area, to compete in the North Herts School Sports Partnerships Cross Country Annual 

Race. With over 50 runners in each category our runners were up against stiff competition, all racing 

on the Knights Templar course for the first time while many of their competitors were familiar with 

the event from previous years. 

 

 

 

https://hertscatering.co.uk/allergy-menu-application/


 

 

Our Year 5’s ran one lap, covering 800m, while the Year 6’s faced the daunting task of taking on a 

second lap. Our highest placed finisher on the day was Amelie Aaronson, impressing with a superb 15th 

place in the Y6G event, while Alyssa Butler took the Y5 prize with 19th place. A hard fought Y6B race 

saw Romeo Duncan lead home the Purwell team in a commendable 20th place as James Ramsey dashed 

home in 28th place as our leading Y5B in a thrilling sprint against Luca Brown. 

 

All the runners should be extremely proud of their efforts, we most certainly were, and our Year 5s 

are already considering their racing strategies for next year's event. A side note of thanks to Mrs 

Rook and Miss Taylor for braving the cold to support our team.  

 

Runners -  

Y6G Amelie Aaronson (15), Bella Harper (31), Remi Clark (41) and Esmai Isaac (47) 

Y6B Romeo Duncan (20), Daniel Rook (27), Freddie Wogan (30) and Mayson Mullings (40) 

Y5G Alyssa Butler (19), Viva Tyler (39), Taejah Taylor (43) and Olivia Ramsey (45) 

Y5B James Ramsey (28), Luca Brown (29), Ernie Bloomfield (41) and Ciaran Duffy (45) 

 
 

PE kit 

As the weather is now turning a bit chillier, it is important that pupils have the proper outdoor PE kit in 

addition to their indoor kit, for outdoor lessons. This is a navy, Purwell PE sweatshirt (available from 

Beats, in Hitchin) and navy jogging bottoms. 

 

Reading at home  

Please ensure that you hear your child read regularly at home and that this is recorded in their reading 

record books. The record books are the only indication that your child is having regular opportunities 

to read to an adult. Comments in the books that relate to the child’s phonological progress and 

comprehension are the most useful for teachers to read.  

 

Free School Meals (FSM) 

If you are in receipt of benefits, your children may be eligible for FSM.  Registering for UIFSM will 

identify pupils in Reception and Years 1 and 2.  However, you will need to apply separately for pupils in 

Years 3 – 6.  You should complete the appropriate form on 

www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals to apply or contact Mrs Sharp in the office to apply on your 

behalf. 

 

School Hall Hire 

The school hall is available for private hire for birthdays and events outside the school day. Please 

contact the school office for further details.  

 

Parental support, workshops and events  

With this newsletter you will also receive a document which details the local support agencies for 

parents and carer. These include workshop and events.  

 

PSA EVENTS & NEWS UPDATE 

 

Christmas 

Christmas Shop – on Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th December a Christmas Shop will be held during the 

school day. It will be £2 per present for children to buy a secret present for an adult in their family. 

 

http://www.hertfordshire.gov.uk/freeschoolmeals


 

 

Production refreshments - Mince pies and mulled wine will be available to purchase before and after 

the Christmas Productions. 

 

Raffle - We will also be holding a pre-Christmas Raffle with some great prizes. More details to follow! 

 

… and we’ve got lots of fun stuff planned for 2024! 

 

Next PSA meeting - Wednesday 10th January, 8pm The Anchor Inn. All are welcome. 

 

 

UP & COMING EVENTS 

 

November    

 Saturday 25th    

 

December   

 Saturday 9th    

Wednesday 13th  

Friday 15th    

Monday 18th   

Tuesday 19th    

Wednesday 20th     

   

   

 

 

Glee Club to perform at the Stevenage Christmas lights switch-on   

 

   

Glee Club to perform again in Stevenage   

Christmas School Lunch - Christmas Jumpers  

Christmas Party Day – Non School Uniform 

EYFS/KS1 Christmas production (afternoon and evening)   

KS2 Christmas production (afternoon and evening)   

1:30pm Christmas assembly, with carol singing   

Term ends at 2pm  
 

 

Dates for Spring Term 2024   

   

Thursday 4th January  Pupils return to school   

19th – 23rd February  Half-term   

Monday 26th February   School Closed for Inset Day   

Tuesday 26th March  Parent Consultations    

Wednesday 27th March  Parent Consultations    

Thursday 28th March  1:30pm End of term assembly with Easter singing   

Last day of term (2pm finish)   

Dates for Summer Term 2024   

   

Monday 15th April  School closed for Inset Day   

Tuesday 16th April  Pupils return to school   

Monday 6th May   May Bank Holiday   

27th May–31st June  Half-term   

Thursday 27th June  Sports Day   

Friday 28th June  School closed for Inset Day   

Friday 19th July   Last day of term (2pm finish) 

 

 

 


